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BOS – Minutes – 6.6.2022 
 
The Board of Selectmen Regular Meeting minutes of June 6, 2022. 
 
Present: Curtis Rand, First Selectman; Christian Williams, Selectman; Donald Mayland, Selectman; Emily Egan, 
Secretary; members of the press.   
 
The meeting was called to order at 5:01pm. 
 
D. Mayland made a motion to approve the agenda.  C. Williams seconded, and the motion was approved unanimously.   
 
C. Williams made a motion to approve the minutes of the May 2nd, 2022 regular meeting.  D. Mayland seconded, and the 
motion was approved unanimously. 
 
First Selectman Report 
C. Rand mentioned that the installation of the flashing beacons at the two Salisbury village crosswalks and a third on town 
property at the Salmon Kill bike path crossing were underway and people are encouraged to use the beacons for safety.   
 
The Selectmen were pleased to see a large turnout for the Memorial Day parade.   
 
C. Rand mentioned the Salmon Kill Bridge project was awarded to Hemlock Construction.   Construction should begin in 
late July 2022.   
 
Old Business 
At a Town Meeting, the town approved a proposal to purchase an approximately 0.1-acre parcel on Library Street from 
Aidan Cassidy and Charles Teti for a purchase price of $30,000, subject to other contract terms to be approved by the 
Board of Selectmen.  The Planning & Zoning Commission will consider the proposal at their next meeting. 
 
New Business  
The Fire Marshal, Robin Denny, is looking for a replacement.  She gave a list to the Selectmen of four people interested in 
the position, pending their individual plans.   
 
The Lakeville Journal will be celebrating their 125th Anniversary with a street fair on August 4th, 2022.  The Town will 
close off Academy Street for the celebration, which will be open to local non-profit organizations and other entertainment. 
 
C. Williams made a motion to go to Town Meeting for the approval of the property transfer of 17 Perry Street, Lakeville 
to the Salisbury Housing Trust.   D. Mayland seconded, and the motion was approved unanimously. 
 
The Selectmen discussed the possibility of an ordinance to stop feeding bears.    
 
C. Williams made a motion to approve the Tax Collector Refunds for the total amount of $3,981.17 (Estate of Diane 
Hewat, $778.70; Thao & Scott Matlock, $128.72; Notsero LLC, $2,833.71; Lee & Nicholas Potter, $212,60; Barry & 
Helena Schuman, $18.30; Lief Thorne-Thomsen, $9.14).  D. Mayland seconded, and the motion was approved 
unanimously. 
 
Adjourn: 5:32pm 


